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Claudio Minns                                                                                                                               9th June 2016 
Development Director 
Life Property Group    
PO BOX 1097,  
DEE WHY POST SHOP NSW 2099 
 
Dear Claudio, 

 
 

RE 8 Narabang Way, Belrose – Aboriginal Heritage Assessment 
 

You have asked me to provide further comment on the archaeological assessment of 8 Narabang Way, 
in the Austlink Business Park for the purpose of accompanying a planning proposal for the re-zoning of 
a small triangular section of the site currently zoned E2. This area is shown on Figure 1.  It is located in 
the south eastern portion of the development site. In doing so, I refer you to a previous assessment by 
Dr Laila Haglund undertaken as a preliminary assessment of the potential of the Austlink Business Park 
in 1987. This was followed up by a desktop assessment by MDCA in 1999. The MDCA report is attached. 
 
The current report is based on a field inspection and the area under study [the triangular-shaped E2 
land] was identified on the ground by flagging tape and with your assistance. The area was part of a 
larger area that Haglund identified as having no archaeological potential. The current field inspection 
concurs with that assessment.  The area is not level and contains regrowth timber and no sandstone 
outcrops. In this type of landscape these feature would need to be present for Aboriginal occupation 
evidence to be found  i.e., rock overhangs or shelters with occupation deposit and or painted or drawn 
art, rock engravings, open camp sites or modified trees.   See Figure 2. Rock outcrops are only located in 
the northern portion of the site within another area zoned E2. See Figure 3. 
 
The current assessment supports the previous findings that further archaeological assessment is not 
required within the development foot print and the E2 lands in the south eastern portion of the 
development site. This assessment has found no Aboriginal archaeological constraint to the proposed 
rezoning of the E2 lands in the south eastern portion of the development site. 

  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Mary Dallas 
Principal Heritage Consultant 
MDCA 
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Figure 1: E2 Land within development footprint proposed for rezoning [Pink Triangle]. 
 

   
 Figure 2: View to west over E2 Land                             Figure: 3 View southeast to rear of the                  
                                                                                              development footprint. 
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